








In pursuit of the 
enhancement of 

regional refereeing 
quality, CONCACAF, 
in collaboration with 
paint manufacturer 
a n d  d i s t r i b u t o r 
Comex, staged the first 
International Referees 
Symposium recently 
in Mexico. Comex’s 
Aero Futline is a water-
based aerosol product 

manufactured and distributed by the company, which is used to indicate the correct distance 
between the ball and defenders on free kicks. This product will become part of all of the 
Confederation’s competitions over the next four years.

Nineteen Referees affiliated to the Caribbean Football Union (CFU) participated in this symposium. 
They are Iola Simmons (Antigua & Barbuda), Gillian Martindale (Barbados), Christophel Stewart 
(Cayman Islands) Yadel Martinez Pupo and Sandi Susini Hernandez (Cuba), Sherwin Moore and  
Maurees Urane Skeete (Guyana), Alain Georges (Haiti), Valdin Legister and Cardella Samuels 
(Jamaica) William R. Anderson Abrams and Javier Santos Escobar (Puerto Rico) Kimdell Ward (St. 
Kitts), Sabina Charles Kirton and Teo Clarke (St. Lucia), Moeth Gaymes (St. Vincent) and Johannes 
Dolaine (Suriname). 

The CONCACAF/Comex initiative reflects the recognition of the critical role of the Referee to 
match administration, and was enhanced by the participation of such personalities as Pierluigi 
Collina, the Chief Refereeing Officer for UEFA and one of the world’s most recognized former 
World Cup referees.  

According to CONCACAF General Secretary Enrique Sanz, “we are proud to assist, along with 
Comex, in the training of these top-level referees at this first International Referee Symposium. 
These officials hold the responsibility in our region of preserving the delicate balance of the 
laws governing football on the pitch. It is therefore our priority to develop professionals who 
will enhance the ability of our players to perform through exemplary management of the rules 
for each game.”

This is the first exchange agreement between the 
Confederation and a private company, and will involve a 
comprehensive development plan for referees, annual 
symposia, workshops and presentations by renowned 
referees designed to interact and exchange best practices 
in using Futline in games. The referees will be provided 
with tools in support of their work, adding efficiency for the 
benefit of all football fans in the region.

According to CEO of Comex Marcos Achar Levi, “The 
primary objective of this partnership is to encourage and 
enable young refereeing talents, so they can get certified 
to participate in international matches, and even motivate 
them to get their FIFA badge.” 

NINETEEN CFU Referees 
participate in inaugural CONCACAF / COMEX 
Symposium in Mexico

The participants in the 1st CONCACAF/COMEX Referees Symposium. (Source: CONCACAF)

The Referee uses spray foam to mark the spot for a free kick 
during Ja. vs. T&T Final
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Alexander Roberts has been appointed General Secretary of the Grenada Football 
Association (GFA) effective October 14, 2013.

Mr. Roberts, a former School Principal and Accountant, was the lone candidate 
considered following discussions among the executive members of the GFA. He is 
the founder of Hampshire United; an affiliate of the GFA playing in the First Division 
and, also, one of nine Grenadian coaches who participated in the recently concluded 
CONCACAF “D” License course.

He was also the manager of the Grenada National Under-20 Boys team in 2008, and 
took part in the previous Member Association Administration courses organized by 
FIFA. Mr. Roberts is currently the main facilitator of a Grassroots football program in 
his New Hampshire community, located near Grenada’s famous Annandale Waterfall.

The new General Secretary says he is ready and able to raise the standard of football 
in the Spice Isle. “I’m excited about assuming the position and look forward to serving 
football. I want to take Grenada as far as we can go and hopefully see us secure a 
World Cup berth, or have at least twenty local players playing professional football.”

“More importantly I want to use football as a vehicle to promote and lift the society. 
The reality is that we won’t have every player in Grenada gaining professional contracts, but we want to build strong communities and 
football can help us achieve this,” he said.

The new General Secretary was appointed at an emergency Executive Committee meeting of the GFA convened on October 9, following 
the resignation of former General Secretary Christopher Cudjoe.

 Alexander Roberts, General Secretary, Grenada Football Association

Grenada FA appoints new General Secretary


